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Membership Fees for 2024 now due 
It’s that time of year again, time to renew our membership fees. Prices as listed below. Payments can 
be made in person at the dance or through the club’s bank account (details to follow, please ensure you 
leave your name as a reference)  

Family- $35 or Single- $20 

Banking details: 

Account name: Bush Dance and Music Club INC 

Bank: Bendigo Bank 

BSB: 633 000 

Account number:1003 18351 

 

Coo-ee!       

Executive Committee: 

President          Dianne Pearse 5442 1715           dpearse@iinet.net.au     

Vice President        Neil Watkins 0427550734 nwataus@gmail.com  

Secretary/Pub.Off. Mary Smith 5442 1153  secretary@bendigobushdance.org.au 

Minute Secretary    Carol Rowe 4433 8568                carolrowe168@gmail.com 

Treasurer   Doug Pearse 5442 1715           dpearse@iinet.net.au      

Publicity Officer         Dianne Pearse 5442 1715           dpearse@iinet.net.au     

Newsletter Editor   Elka Castle  0404532779         flecks@hotmail.com    
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A message from our club president 

Hi Everyone, 

 

Well the annual meeting is over for another year and guess what you have to put up 

with me again this year. 

 

Thanks to everyone that came to the meeting and voted on all the positions, it was 

great to see you all again. 

 

Our February dance is next week so please come and support this, we will have the 

Emu Creek band playing and I sure Carol will have a great program for you all to 

dance. 

 

Many thanks to Elka for all her hard work doing the newsletter each month, I am sure 

you all enjoy reading it. 

 

Remember your fees are due now and can be paid at the dance. 

Dianne. 
Important Dates: 

 
Á February Club Dance- Saturday 17th February 2024 

Saturday 17th February 2024 

Holy Trinity Church Hall, Keck St Flora Hill, 3550 

8pm start, music by Emu Creek 

A plate of supper to share is appreciated.  

Members $6, nonmembers $8, children under 16 FREE 

MC for the night will  be Carol Rowe  

Á Catch up at No. 7 Park Crusoe- Saturday 24th February 
@11am onwards. 

Come for an afternoon of socializing at the No. 7 Res at Crusoe, BYO food, drinks and chairs. Please 
note dogs are not allowed in this area.  

Map attached for reference   
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Á General Meeting- No meeting this month  

 

February Birthdays and 
Anniversaries  

Á Aaron Hall, 6th February 

Á Steve Cairns, 16th February 

Á Graeme Higman, 26th February  

Wishing all our birthday people a Happy Birthday; may your day be filled with fun and joy! 

 

Don and Julie Manypeney celebrate their 58th Wedding Anniversary on the 12th February, 

congratulations on this wonderful achievement, wishing you both many more years of love together.    
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Reports: 
 
Á Club General Meeting – Wednesday 7th February 

Our clubs monthly general meeting was held on Wednesday 7th February, at the Bendigo 
Neighbourhood Hub. There were 9 members present.  

 
Á Club Annual General Meeting- Wednesday 7th February 

Our clubs AGM was held on Wednesday, 7th February, at Bendigo Neighbourhood Hub following the 
general meeting, there were 9 members present. During this meeting club president Dianne Pearse 
read out her wrap for the year that was 2023 (report to follow) and the committee for 2023 was 
selected. No changes were made again this year.  
We then decided on prices for entry fees and membership fees, again it was voted that no changes be 
made. Membership fees are now due for payment as mentioned above.  
Thanks to everyone who attended this meeting and helped make plans for our club’s year ahead.  

 
Á Presidents Report  

 

PRSIDENT’S REPORT FOR THE YEAR 2023. 

BUSH DANCE AND MUSIC CLUB INC. 

This year we have been able to have a dance every month. One month we had Dominic’s 80th 
birthday, another night we had a bright colour theme and then of course we had the club’s celebration 
of its birthday. This year it was 43 years, and the dance theme for that night was dressing up in 
something that starts with the first letter of your name. On the night here were a lot of doctors in the 
hall. 

The patrons were up and down this year so we hope a few more people will come in 2024. The new 
people that came said they enjoyed the night and will be back so hopefully we will see them this year. 

In September we were able to run the Dinki Di Ball, we did have hassles with the Eaglehawk Town Hall 
and had to move it to St Andrews in Myers St. This was a great success with over 100 dancers 
attending. A great band, program and supper, looking forward to it again in 2024, and we will be staying 
at St Andrews. 

On a sadder note, we have lost 3 of our long-standing members, Dick Green, Tommy Dean and Mary 
Budge, and they will be sadly missed on dance nights. 

Our Christmas breakup was held on December 9th. This was a free night with everyone bringing a 
salad or sweet and the club suppling meat. We had approx. 50 people for the tea and the dance a few 
extras came later. This was also a great night. 
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In closing I would like to thank all the committee especially Mary, Elka and Doug, the band, Mc’s and 
Julie who came most nights to be the door person, as well as anyone else that helped in any way 
during the year. 

Looking forward to this year hoping for some new dancers, as well as the regular ones coming back. 

Yours in dancing 

Dianne Pearse. 

A poem contributed by Carol 
Rowe 

The Celebrated Gold Strike at Nariel Creek by Clem Parkinson. 

 

I’ll tell you a tale, of which I seldom speak, 

I once went prospecting at Nariel Creek,  

While panning the creek bed, the north and the south, 

A tiny gold filling dropped out of my mouth. 

 

I searched for that filling by morning and noon, 

When along came Bert Gibson a’ whistling a tune, 

Like an old-time prospector all loaded with gear, 

A hubcap, a sandwich and a skinful of beer. 

 

He stopped on the spot where my filling came out, 

He gazed at the creek bed and then gave a shout 

“Eureka! I’ve found it. Great riches untold,” 

Then he rushed into town with that wee speck of gold. 

 

And soon in the bar of the Corryong pub 

Stood a circle of blokes with young Bert at the hub 

Wide-eyed and dishevelled the nugget held high, 

Bert shouted the drinks and they ran the pub dry. 

 

A grizzled old-timer in stark disbelief, 

Cried hoarsely, "He’s found it - it’s Lassiter’s Reef,” 

Then two hundred locals with hub caps in hand 

Went up on that mountain the creek bed they panned. 

 

In the local museum in a burglar-proof case, 

Like a small piece of moon dust it holds pride of place, 

And still in the district the legends abound, 

Of the young city slicker and the nugget he found. 
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When Bert tells the story his face fairly glows, 

And each time he tells it that nugget sure grows, 

But I ain’t had the heart boys to tell him the truth, 

That fabulous nugget came out of my tooth. 

 

First published in VFMC magazine, June 1972. 

 

 

Photos of Bert Gibson  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Contributions  

If you would like anything included in the newsletter, please email it to me on flecks@hotmail.com or if you are 

not on email you can phone me on 0404 532 779. Please note the last day I will be able to include anything is 

Monday 5th March 2024 before the Wednesday mail out.  

 

 

 

mailto:flecks@hotmail.com
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Bush Dance and Music Club of Bendigo Inc.  

Keck St. Holy Trinity Church Hall. Flora Hill Bendigo 2024   

 

Sat Feb 17th            Holy Trinity Church Hall           Emu Creek Bush Band  

   Sat. March 16th st        Holy Trinity Church Hall.    St Pat’s Irish Night  

Sat. April 20th          Holy Trinity Church Hall.  Emu Creek Bush Band  

Sat. May 18th           Holy Trinity Church Hall. Emu Creek Bush Band  

CLUB BIRTHDAY JUNE ñOnce upon a Story.ò  

Sat. June 15th    Holy Trinity Church Hall. Gay Charmers   

    Sat. July 20th             Holy Trinity Church Hall.   Emu Creek Bush Band  

   Sat. August 17th         Holy Trinity Church Hall.   Emu Creek Bush Band  

ñDINKI DI OLD TIME BALLò at St. Andrews Church Hall  

Saturday 21st September at 8pm with,  

The Gay Charmers & Emu Creek Bush Band  

 An ñAfter the Ball Picnicò in the Whipstick Forest next day from 11am.  

 Sat. October 19th       Holy Trinity Church Hall. Emu Creek Bush Band  

Remember Maldon Folk Festival is the last weekend in October.  

 Sat. November 16th      Holy Trinity Church Hall.        Scottish Night  

Book with Mary for the Club Christmas Party Saturday 14th December  

Monthly Meetings are usually held on the 4th Wednesday of the month  

7.30 pm at Strathdale Community Centre,155 Crook St Bendigo.  

  
ALL WELCOME   

  
Secretary: Mary Smith, (03) 5442 1153, Bush Dance & Music Club Bendigo Inc.  

PO Box 922, Bendigo 3552.  email. secretary@bendigobushdance.org.au  

Club website.   www.bendigobushdance.org.au  

Facebook:https://www.facebook.com/bushdanceandmusicclubbendigo/ 
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